
Fauntleroy Community Association Minutes 

February 11, 2014 
 

 

The meeting was called to order by President, David Haggerty at 7:00 pm.  

Introductions were made and the minutes were accepted as amended.  In 

attendance were board members; Mike Dey, Phil Sweetland, Susan Lantz-

Dey, Gary Dawson, Trileigh Tucker, Bruce Butterfield, David Haggerty, 

and Kathleen Dellplain.  Also in attendance were; Richard Hesik, Mardi 

Clements, and Frances Gifford. 

 

Frances Gifford told us about the Fauntleroy School Centennial 

Celebration coming up in May 2015.  A dinner Dance is planned.  A Web 

page for the Centennial is being set up. 

 

Alki Art Fair will be the 19th and 20th of July.  Volunteers are needed.  

Parking will be available at West Seattle High School.  There may also be 

a beer garden this year.  Please contact Frances at 

faunt.schoolhouse100@gmail.com or alkiartfair@hotmail.com to 

volunteer or with questions. 

 

Treasury – Dues are down, but business support is up, more memberships 

will come in at the annual meeting. And the next mailing will have dues 

requests included. The budget for fiscal year 2014 was unanimously 

approved.  Trileigh will look into adding pay pal for members wishing to 

renew via the internet. 

 

Board Members should contact David Haggerty if you are willing to serve 

for next year.  Members are also encouraged to bring in potential new 

Board Members. 

 

Food Fest and annual meeting will be March 18th.  Expected participants 

are; Dept of  Neighborhoods, Emergency Mgt, Metro Transit, Little  

Pilgrim, FSCA, Transit Coalition, SPD, Library, YMCA, Fauntleroy 

Church, Watershed, Waterfront (starfish), Ferries and Wastewater. 

 

Vlad reports that the SW District Council has been revitalized under the 

new administration.  Land use issues are being revised. 

 

Ferry advisory- The schedule is being rewritten for the new larger boat.  

There should be no change for children going to school on Vashon.  The 

major changes are streamlining the loading, unloading and ticketing.  

Car2Go parkers going to Vashon are now parking in the Fauntleroy 

School lot. 

 

mailto:faunt.schoolhouse100@gmail.com
mailto:alkiartfair@hotmail.com


The Elder Durable Medical Equipment Library is nearly ready.  A place 

for the equipment has been made at the Fauntleroy School.  Synergy 

Home Care will manage the equipment.  Donated equipment will be 

loaned out free.  Call Synergy Home Care to arrange donations, or check 

availability of wheelchairs, walkers, or other medical equipment.  Their 

number is 420-4934.  

 

The garbage at the bus stops is increasing.  Metro is not keeping up with 

the trash, and dog waste.  Fauntleroy School taking care of the rubbish at 

their stop, for now. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15.  Next meeting is March 11th. 

 

Submitted by  

Kathleen Dellplain,  

Secretary 

 

 

 


